
November 3, 1989 

TO: WESLEYAN THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 

FROM: MELVIN E. DIETER, PROMOTIONAL SECRETARY'!~ 
RE: ANNUAL REPORT 

What a privilege it has been to serve with the other members of 
the executive committee throughout another year! Thank you for 
that opportunity. 

A review of the documentation provided in contemporary 
theological and historical literature indicates how useful the 
work of the members of this society has become in the scholarly 
world. Nineteenth century studies have come to the fore and we 
are contributing to them.There is both good news and bad news in 
this. The good news is the extensive use which others already 
have made of our still modest research and w~iting efforts: the 
bad news is that we could be making a much greater impact on 
contemporary scholarship and religious life if we could expand 
our individual and collective activities. 

The work now being done through the generous grants which the Pew 
Charitable Trusts has provided to Dr. Timothy Smith at Johns 
Hopkins University and the Wesleyan/Holiness Study Pro]ect at 
Asbury Se~inary represent a significant advance in the promotion 
of the understanding of the movement's past and present place in 
American and world religion. The seven published volumes which 
should come out of these two projects will open up a world of new 
research possibilities for understanding and explicating the 
message and mission of the tradition. One of the most dramatic 
spin-offs of the Asbury project is the renewed interest of German 
Methodism in their nineteenth century holiness roots through the 
work of Dr. Stephen 0 1 Malley, and A.T.S. project scholar. A maJor 
.German study conference on the holiness revival of the past 
century is being planned for 1991 at Reutlingen in which some of 
our W.T.S. members will participate. 

The illustrations above are only a few indicators of the many 
opportunities which are open to the tradition to become a more 
positive influence within the contemporary religious milieu. This 
fact was graphically portrayed in the workings of a special 
advisory group to the board of directors of the Ecumenical and 
Cultural Institute at the Benedictine Center in St. Cloud, 
Minnesota with whom I served last June. The board asked the group 
of about twelve individuals from across the spectrum of 
Protestant and Catholic religious traditions to provide them with 
guidelines for their programs in the decade ahead: how best could 
they foster the type of person-to-person dialogue which has been 
characteristic of their e~umenical style in the past? 




